
ORDER NO. 08-315

ENTERED 06/10/08

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

OF OREGON

UM 1382

In the Matter of

QWEST CORPORATION

Roseburg Rate Center Numbering
Expansion.

)
)
)
)
)
)

ORDER

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION FOR WAIVER APPROVED

On June 2, 2008, Qwest Corporation (Qwest) filed an application with the
Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) requesting a waiver of the Federal
Communications Commission (FCC) requirements involving the Months to Exhaust
(MTE) criterion for the Roseburg rate center. Qwest is requesting that NeuStar, the
Oregon number pooling administrator, assign six sequential blocks of 1,000 numbers in
the company’s RSBGOR57DS0 switch to allow the company to satisfy the request of
Mercy Medical Center (Mercy) of Roseburg, Oregon for new numbers.

Related to the expansion of its facilities in Roseburg, Oregon, Mercy
requires 3,900 direct inward dial (DID) numbers spread over six sequential thousands
blocks (1XXX through 6XXX) for its network dialing plan. Qwest examined its
RSBGOR57DS0 switch and confirms that the company does not currently have numbers
available in its inventory to satisfy the customer’s request.

On December 28, 2001, the FCC released Order No. 01-362 (FCC Order).
The FCC delegated authority to state commissions to hear claims that a safety valve
mechanism should be applied when the North American Numbering Plan Administrator
(NANPA) or pooling administrator denies a specific request for numbering resources. In
order to secure state commission authority for a safety valve mechanism, a carrier must
make:

1. A showing that the carrier has received a customer request for
numbering resources in a given rate center that it cannot meet with
its current inventory.1

OR

1 A carrier may demonstrate such a need by providing the Commission with documentation of the customer
request and current proof of utilization in the rate center.








